
#3798 Council Newsletter # 6 March/April 2019 

 

Viva Jesus, 

Lent is upon us. Please use this Lenten Season to make the needed repairs to both soul and body. 
Rebuild social bridges with your family or friends who have drifted away. 

March 1st was our council first Lenten Fish Fry. Yes, we did start early. What a great way to enjoy 
Fraternity and practice Charity. Help us put on the Fish Fry or at least enjoy our meals. We serve meals 
5-7 PM at the Kristopher Club (council hall) every Friday during Lent. Take out is available, the meal is 
great and the last one will be April 12th. 

Roger Pamment, our Bingo Chairperson, is still in need of workers for our weekly Tuesday Bingo. This is 
the Kristopher Club biggest fund raiser and the Charities the Kristopher Club support helps make the 
Knight’s charity programs at the Council successful. Last week Roger, though exhausted, was all smiles. 
He had 135 bingo players and gave out over $3,000 in prize money. 

Keep March 22nd open. Phil Hover runs his March Madness Hoop Shoot at the ISD and can use many 
Knights to supervise the events in the gym. This is great program and an eye opener of the many special 
needs persons our County helps at the ISD. The event starts at 9 AM, and Phil asked we arrive at 8:30. 

Council dues are well past due. Please mail your payment to Dan Rajzer, PO Box 42, Paw Paw MI. 49079 

If you have a Charity Program idea please join us at our monthly Officer Meeting, held the first Thursday 
of the month at 7 PM at the Kristopher Club. We would like to hear from you, and help make your 
project successful. 

The Council will sponsor our annual “Forty Cans for Lent Food Drive”. Our goal is to donate five hundred 
pounds of food to Eleanor’s Pantry during Lent. Food bins will be located at St. Mary Church. Drew Zolp, 
the project coordinator reported that 677 food items were donated by both Knights and St. Mary 
Parishioners last year.  If every Knight reading this news letter does donate the forty cans, this drive will 
be a success and a new record can be recorded. 

Have a great Lent Journey. Build a bridge, eat some fish, help Phil, help Roger, donate some cans to 
Eleanor. May God bless you. 

See you soon at a Council meeting. 

Yours in Christ, 

 

Bill Zolp, GK 

 

 

 



 


